
 
 
 
 
 

 
CAREERSOURCE CITRUS LEVY MARION 

Consortium 
 

MINUTES 
 
DATE:  March 16, 2022 
PLACE: Zoom Only 
TIME:  10:00 a.m. 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT MEMBERS ABSENT 
Commissioner Gold  
Commissioner Rooks  
Commissioner Schlabach 
 

 

OTHER ATTENDEES 
Rusty Skinner, CSCLM Steven Litzinger, CSCLM 
Dale French, CSCLM Robert Stermer, Attorney 
Cory Weaver, CSCLM Cira Schnettler, CSCLM  
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Gold, at 10:00 a.m. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Cira Schnettler called roll and a quorum was declared present. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Commissioner Schlabach made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 
13, 2021 meeting. Commissioner Rooks seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
ACTION ITEMS 
Board Member Appointment 
Commissioner Schlabach made a motion to approve Joyce Wilson as a board member 
representing the Nature Coast Business Development Council. Commissioner Gold 
seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 
State Update / Workforce Issues 
Rusty Skinner explained to the members that CareerSource Florida is looking to hire a 
consultant to review the feasibility of realigning the workforce boards.  Potentially, the 
consultant would provide recommendations in June 2022, meet with region 
stakeholders the last quarter of 2022, and if any changes are made implementation 
would happen July 2023. 



Rusty Skinner, Cory Weaver, and Steven Litzinger provided summary reports to ensure 
the members had up to date and pertinent information regarding workforce 
inflow/outflow patterns, top sectors in the region and surrounding areas, CLM 
performance comparative to the other regions, as well as event, online training, and 
customer service data.  Rusty Skinner also provided a collaboration summary showing 
CLM’s efforts to create efficiencies working with community partners and other regions. 
 
These reports create a picture of our successful performance, our approach to customer 
service, and how we build the region’s talent base. 
 
Rusty Skinner will keep the Consortium up to date as information becomes available. 
Commissioners agreed that an email be sent to all commissioners in the region to 
inform them of the status of the situation. 
 
Member Vacancies 
Rusty Skinner stated that there are four vacancies on the board. We are awaiting an 
appointment letter from the Superintendent from the Marion County School Board for 
the replacement of Mark Vianello.  Mike Kelly with Marion County Schools currently 
participates on the Career Center Committee and we expect him to be the replacement.  
The Citrus County BOCC is revamping their economic development structure and an 
appointment will be made when things become more finalized. There is one private 
sector vacancy in both Citrus and Levy.  All nominations are welcome. 
 

Summer Youth Camp 
Rusty Skinner provided a summary of a proposed Summer Youth Work Program.  He 
welcomed input from the Consortium for potential funding from the Cares Act or 
American Rescue Act.  Commissioners explained that all of those of funds have already 
been allocated.  Commissioner Gold advised to contact and potentially partner with one 
of the recipients of the Cares Act funds. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 
 
PROJECT UPDATES 
None 
 
MATTERS FROM THE FLOOR 
None 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:48 a.m. 
 
APPROVED: 
 
         


